St Vincent Primary School

East Kilbride

Parent Council

Minutes of Meeting held on Wednesday 1st February 2017

Members of Council

Paula Ferguson, Chair


Olive Thomas, Vice Chair


Sharon Shields Treasurer*
Carol Anne Gilmore (parent member)
Sharon Hamilton (parent member)

 Danielle Timmons (DHT)

Liz Blake (class teacher)


Anne Kew (parent member)


Suzanne Cullen (parent member)
Bonnie Salinas (parent member)
David Kelly (parent member)


Eileen Tompkins (HT)


Lucy Carroll (parent member)

Lisa Miller (parent member)


Yvonne Boyle (APT)


Lorena  Zilo (APT)


Gerard Gordon (Church Rep)


Grace Gordon (mines secy)

Attendees

Olive Thomas

Sharon Hamilton

David Kelly
Danielle Timmons
Lorenza Ziolo

Yvonne Boyle

Councillor Archie Buchanan 
Lisa Miller
Libby Rooney

Pamela Duff


Celeste Dickson

Gerard Gordon


Eileen Tompkins


Grace Gordon (mins)

One  senior  member of the Pupil Council
1.
Opening Prayer and Welcome

Agenda was issued and is reflected in these minutes.  Due to a family bereavement, Chair was unable to attend the meeting.  Vice Chair,   opened meeting with welcome and thanks to everyone, special thanks to Councillor Buchanan.       Meeting continued with   prayer by Church Rep.
2.  Apologies

Paula Ferguson 

Liz Blake
Andrew Seeley

Bonnie Salinas




Carol Anne Gilmore
Anne Kew
Lucy Carroll

Suzanne Cullen



Michael Feeney







3. Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting dated 16th November 2016
Minutes were taken as read and approved.
4.
Matters arising from previous minutes held on 16th November 2016

Two matters remain open:



Pupil Council – monitoring of engine idling – report at a later date



Unpaid invoices – minute secretary to contact SLC – done 3rd February 2017
5.
Pupil Council

Senior Pupil  informed meeting of the success of the Children’s Rights Launch Week when guests visited the school to do workshops enabling children to learn more about their rights with their teachers, how their rights affect their school and others. Each class highlighted the impact of their learning. which was captured in a floor book. This is an ongoing topic throughout the whole school.   Children have their own Rights for Children board.  
6. 
Headteacher’s Report the following is a brief resume of the report
· Catholic Education week 2017 – Developing as a community of faith and learning. 
 Head Teacher expressed her thanks to the many parents  who attended and enjoyed the great success of the schools many activities to the end of 2016 especially the Nativity, Café Noel ,Choir celebrations and other Christmas activities.    Senior pupils joined five other local schools to discuss activities in their particular schools.       Our school enjoyed a visit from Calderwood who gave a performance of Burns.  Visits will be made to and from other schools with a view to sharing learning experiences.   As a Catholic school, staff continue to encourage and help develop pupils’ faith through class Masses, pupil participation in Pope Francis Faith Award, special family Masses where parents/carers are invited to join the children.  A class mass for P6  Room10 will be held on Tuesday 7th February at 2.00 pm.   There will be  a Catholic Education display  in the school as in former years to display pupils’ learning during Catholic Education week .
· 400th Anniversary of St Vincent de Paul

Relic (his heart) has been brought to the UK and will be in Scotland at later date.  More information on celebrations to follow.









Action:
HT

· Enrolment Update

School has enrolled many new  Primary 1’s but final numbers are not available until placing requests are processed.
School has taken delivery of two smart boards thanks to funds received via Parent Council Fundraising Committee, Rolls Royce Science prize and school fundraising activities.

Today Scottish Government announced plans that schools will be given extra funding over the next four years

Attached to free school meal intake it is called Pupil Equity funding.  Further meetings to take place.

· Raising attainment and achievement in St Vincent Primary School

Passion Play for 2017 - Jim Thomson our Passion Play Director  has been visiting the school over the last few months auditioning, practising and rehearsing for our forthcoming presentation of the Passion to be held during Lent.
P7 pupils will be visiting Perthshire during March for their residential experience
Andy Kerr invited senior pupil council members to join him for lunch in Glasgow in March.
Six senior pupils were invited to speak at Town House, children spoke clearly and well and were an absolute credit to the school.  Pupils received the sum of £150 in a creativity challenge and will decide where in the school the money will be spent, this may be put towards new PE equipment.
· Latest Scottish government initiative Pupil Equity Funding

Scottish Government wish to encourage more reading participation throughout our schools. Pupils from P4-P7 are encouraged to enjoy  reading and  to have class discussions on their books.  Staff/ Pupil discussions highlighted the fact that the school/classroom had no book club.  Aim of school is to encourage children to read as many books with parents. Suggestion put forward for coffee afternoon in school with invite to parents to join children for discussion.  School enjoy the services of “Scotland Reads” two days a week when volunteers spend 30 minutes with children to help take their reading forward.
Charity support – the school supports the “Mothers in India” project and enjoy occasional visits from visitors.

The school has a Positive behaviour and homework policy whereby points are rewarded or taken away.

· Mobile Phone Policy

Following consultation with other schools in the area, staff have agreed that the mobile phone can be a great asset to pupils with their school work e.g. search tool, taking pictures of achievements / homework and much more.  It has been agreed that pupils may in future use their phones solely for class work during school time (not in the playground).  Pupils will still be responsible for taking care of their own phone (school will not be held responsible for the loss / damaged to pupils’ phone).  Letters will be sent home to parents with request that they sign and agree to school/council’s mobile phone policy.
· Parental involvement: Change of date for Parent Consultation morning



Date for above is now Thursday 23rd February 2017.

· Upcoming events
Fun Night Disco
-
9th February 2017


Parents’ Evening – Thursday 30th March 2017



Passion Play
22nd March afternoon performance




23rd March – evening performance
Pop Connection will be visiting the school on 20th March 2017.
70 years of East Kilbride celebrations – pupils making film of school life.
7.  Fund Raising Group Update
Vice Chair informed meeting that current funds were over £5000, however two invoices have still to be received and paid. 

Meeting was also informed that Sharon Shields Treasurer* had resigned and that this position was available.   Olive Thomas 

was nominated and seconded as Treasurer, and Celeste Dickson nominated and seconded as Vice Chair   Minute. 

 Secretary informed meeting that she was looking to stand down, Pamela Duff was nominated and seconded as Minute 

Secretary.
8.
Correspondence – No correspondence 
9.
Any Other Business 

a)
Parental concern was raised regarding the lack of lighting in the underpass adjacent to the right of the school gate.  Councillor Buchanan kindly offered to look into this matter.   Concern was also raised regarding the condition of the underpass walls and parent suggested that the walls could be painted artistically.  Parent offered to look into this matter, bearing in mind that South Lanarkshire Council will require to be consulted on any activity within the underpass.








Action:
 AB/PD
b)
Question was raised concerning the children’s First Communion activities. It was confirmed that the Parent Council  will again be hosting the Tea for the children.   Also P7 leaving celebrations have been organised e.g. Mass in church, tea and disco/ceilidh in school thereafter.
10.
Date of next meeting
Wednesday, 26th April 2017.
Meeting closed at 9.00 pm with prayer by Church Rep.
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